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COUNTY ~ 
OF ... �~� ~ Placer® 

MEMORANDUM 
ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES 

PROCUREMENT DIVISION 
County of Placer 

TO: Board of Supervisors DATE: September 5, 2017 

FROM: Brett Wood , Purchasing Manager 

SUBJECT: Corrugated Metal Pipe - Cal-Sierra Pipe, LLC 

ACTION REQUESTED 
Approve the award of competitive Bid No. 10646 to Cal-Sierra Pipe, LLC of Stockton, CA, for the purchase 
of corrugated metal pipe as needed on behalf of the Road Maintenance Division in the maximum amount 
of $75,000 for the period of September 5, 2017 through June 30, 2018, funded by Department of Public 
Works and Facilities - Road Maintenance in FY 2017-18 Proposed Budget. 

Approve the option to renew the resulting award for two (2) additional one-year periods in the maximum 
amount of $75,000 annually, and authorize the Purchasing Manager to sign all required documents 
subject to departmental concurrence and available funding . 

BACKGROUND 
The Department of Public Works and Facilities has a continuing requirement to purchase corrugated metal 
pipe (CMP) in support of road maintenance operations for installation of new culvert pipe and replacement 
of damaged culvert pipe along County roadways. 

The Road Maintenance Division and the Procurement Services Division developed Invitation for Bids No. 
10646 to solicit bids for the purchase and delivery of CMP as needed. Bid notifications were distributed 
via the County's Public Purchase system to potential bidders and was advertised on the County's website . 
No addendums were issued for this bid . Thirteen companies viewed the bid online and a total of one bid 
response was received. Cal-Sierra Pipe, LLC, the incumbent vendor, was the sole bidder. The bid was 
evaluated based on compliance with bid specifications , cost, terms and conditions. Cal-Sierra Pipe's bid 
pricing was compared to the previous contract pricing . Unit prices decreased 12.81 % overall. 

Due to the low number of responses , Procurement staff contacted prior responding firms and firms that 
had reviewed the bid , however none of the contacted firms were able to provide an explanation for not 
bidding . Despite the limited response, the bid results show that Cal-Sierra Pipe, LLC is the lowest 
responsive and responsible bidder and that their pricing is competitive . 

Road Maintenance has reviewed the response from the lowest bidder and concurs with the award 
recommendation . No bid protests were received regarding the award recommendation . 

Therefore, your Board 's approval is required to proceed with the award of an agreement to Cal-Sierra 
Pipe, LLC in the maximum amount of $75,000 . 

FISCAL IMPACT 
Funding is provided by Department of Public Works and Facilities - Road Maintenance in FY 2017-18 
Proposed Budget. There is no cost to the County as the funding is 100% from State and Federal sources 
from revenue collected from the Highway User Tax Account. Funds are not encumbered until purchases 
are rendered against the agreement. 

cc: Cynthia Taylor, Senior Administrative Services Officer 
Kevin Taber, Public Works Manager 
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